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May 14, 2024 

 
Michael Wich, Nominating Committee Chair 

C/O Will Coffman 

International Code Council, Birmingham District Office  

900 Montclair Road  

Birmingham, AL 35213 

 

RE: ICC Board Nomination 

 

Mr. Chair and Members of the Committee: 

 

On behalf of the Washington Association of Building Officials (WABO), I 

am writing to support the election of David Spencer to the ICC Board of 

Directors for the position of President at the 2024 Annual Business 

Meeting.  

 

David Spencer possesses exemplary qualifications and has a long-standing 

background as a code official that will contribute to his abilities to 

continue serving the ICC membership. Throughout his term as ICC Vice-

President, Mr. Spencer has unceasingly demonstrated to our organization 

the value of his active engagement with our members. The level of 

determination and focus Mr. Spencer embodies has consistently shown 

through and, undoubtedly, extends to his commitment to putting the best 

interest of ICC and code officials nationwide as a priority. 

 

We are assured that Mr. Spencer will continue to represent ICC’s core 

values and to serve its membership with the professionalism he exhibited 

throughout his last term; as such, WABO is a supporter of David 

Spencer’s candidacy for the ICC Board of Directors for the position of 

President. His experience sets a foundation that enables him to build a 

strong and cohesive ICC membership as well as continue building strong 

communications and working on state level issues such as middle housing.  

Mr. Spencer will be able to keep up with ICC’s continual changes and 

growth while also contributing towards advances in code development as 

well as navigation through an uncertain economic environment, all while 

maintaining the essence of the members’ goals and visions of the 

organization.  

 

Please accept our endorsement of his candidacy for the International Code 

Council Board of Directors President. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Ray Cockerham, President 

Washington Association of Building Officials 

 

cc:   WABO Board of Directors 


